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3 June 1955

UNITED STATES CCMMUNICATIONS INTELLIGENCE BOARD

AGENDA FOR
One Hundred Sixteenth Meeting at 1030, on Friday,
10 June 1955, in the Director's Conference Room,
Administration Building, CIA, Washington, D.C.

Mr. Allen W. Dulles, Chairman

PART I - AGENDA ITEMS

‘Date of Initial Subject

Consideration Number Subject Submitted by
10 June 1955 12./ 1. Cryptographic Assistance Exec. Secy.
‘to Thailand

(USCIB 12./10; 12./15; 12./16)

10 June 1955 13.1/ 2. Personnel Security Standards Exec. Secy.
(USCIB 13.1/7)
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PART II - Background Information on Agenda Items

Item No. . Subject and Summary
1. Cryptographic Assistance to Thailand. USCIB 12./10 (COMSEC
2—187T§ forwarded to USCIB (and USCSB) the basic request

recelved by the Army member from JUSMAG, Thailand for crypto-
graphic assistance for the Thai Army. The broad nature of
this request necessitated action to obtain further informa-
tion. This information is reported in the enclosure with
USCIB 12./15, which also contains the views of the Director,
NSA on the problem, as submitted to USCSB for vote sheet
action. All USCSB members approved the NSA views except the
Army representative, who submitted comments with a request
that USCIB views be sought. The Army views are quoted in
USCIB 12./15, in which the Executive Secretary scheduled the
problem for consideration by USCIB at this meeting. The
Executive Secretary requested that comments by the Director,
NSA and the Department of State member be made available for
circulation prior to the meeting. The comments of the
Director, NSA are contained in USCIB 12./16. Department of
State comments will be forwarded at an early date. '

2. Personnel Security Standards. On 5 May 1955, the Executive
Secretary prepared a resumé of lessons to be learned from the
Petersen Case (CIB # 000119), in which he recommended con-
sideration of certain actions as a step toward improvement in
the overall security program. Vote sheet replies were
requested and, when received, were summarized in USCIB'13.1/7.
In view of the replies received from the Defense member and
the Director, NSA and after consultation with their repre-
sentatives the Executive Secretary scheduled the problem for
consideration at this meeting.

. JONES
Acting Executfxfe Secretary, USCIB
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